SUBMISSION: Senate Select Committee On Medicare: 



17th June 2003

From Eurobodalla Greens Group

Medicare is one the pillars of Australis's public health care system. It was introduced to guarantee access to quality, affordable healthcare for all those who need it, irrespective of income. The Howard Governments proposed changed to Medicare undermines this philosophy and would lead to a reduction in public funding for healthcare and an increase in private health expenditure. 
Under the current national universal healthcare insurance scheme all Australians contribute to the cost of Medicare via income tax and the Medicare levy. Therefore, all Australians should be entitled to have access to affordable quality healthcare when needed. However, instead of being able to rely on the public system to provide heathcare, the Howard Government wants to push people towards private health insurance which is extremely expensive. 
The Government's plan for Australians to take out private health insurance for major health expenses (above $1,000 a year) is very unreasonable. All Australians should be able to rely on a strong,well-funded and relaibel public system providing quality health care. 
Health economist say the Government's plan will lead to higher fees for many patients and a significant shift away from public funding towards direct private funding for health care. If Medicare becomes only a safety net for the needy then Australians who are better off may start to resent paying for Medicare throught their taxes. This could lead to political pressure for people to 'opt-out' of Medicare, which would undermine the system even more. 

In 1999 the Howard Government introduced two measures to bail out the Private health insurance industry. Firstly they provided a 30% rebate to private insurance policy holders. Then they penalised households with incomes of over $70,000 pa, by taxing them 1% of their income if they did not take out private insurance. This carrot and stick costs over $2 billion pa and was sold, paradoxically, to the electorate as a way of aiding the Public Health System. The Private Health Insurance Rebate is an inefficient use of public funds. Most of the benefits go to high-income earners. The rebate should be abolished and the money redirect to the public healthcare system which is in dire straits. 

We believe that the suggested changes to Medicare by the Howard Government will be very destructive to the Medicare system and should not be implemented.  
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